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IN THE MATTER   of the Resource Management Act 1991 (RMA) 

AND  

IN THE MATTER  Private Plan Change 61 (PC 61) – Lomai Properties Limited for 
land in the area generally bounded by Jesmond Road and 
Future Urban Zoned land to the east, Oira Road to the west, 
Future Urban Zoned land to the north and Karaka Road/State 
Highway 22 to the south (Drury West) to the Auckland Unitary 
Plan – Operative in Part.   

 
MEMORANDUM FROM THE HEARING PANEL 

 
HEARING DATES  

 
 
1. Pursuant to section 34 and 34A of the RMA, Auckland Council (the Council) has appointed a 

Hearing Panel consisting of independent hearing commissioners - Greg Hill (Chairperson), Mark 
Farnsworth and Karyn Kurzeja.  The Hearing Panel has been delegated the authority to hear the 
plan change request and submissions, and make a decision on the plan change proposal.  

 
2. The Hearing Panel has received the letter from the Applicant - Lomai Properties Limited (Mr 

Khan)1 in relation to the hearing of PC 61.  The Hearing Panel acknowledges the concerns raised 
by Mr Khan in his letter.  

3. Mr Khan asks, in summary: - that the hearing of PC 61 not be delayed from its current scheduled 
dates (and held on-line if necessary) due to the current Auckland covid lock down restrictions; or 
if it is determined that a delay is required (to hold a face-to-face hearing), any delay be no more 
than one or two weeks.  

4. The Hearing Panel’s current position is that a face-to-face hearing will be held in the week 
commencing 4 October 2021.  We will all be in better position to know if this is possible once 
the Government makes its announcement on the 20 September 2021 about whether Auckland 
will move down an alert level, and if it is level 3 – for how long, and any hearing policy adopted 
by the Auckland Council.  At that time the Hearing Panel will make a decision on the hearing 
dates, location and format.  Parties will be advised at that time. 

5. The Hearing Panel is not prepared to make a decision on whether an on-line format hearing will 
be held at this time.  The reasons for this are the same as those set out in our Direction for PC 
512.  Furthermore, it is our view that we need to better understand the nature of the evidence 
to be presented at any hearing before making any decision on the hearing format.    

6. Any enquiries regarding this Memorandum or any related matters should be directed to the 
Council’s Senior Hearing Advisor, Mr Sam Otter by email at sam.otter@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz 

 
1 Dated 14 September 2021 
2 Dated 2 September 2021 
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Greg Hill - Chairperson   
 
15 September 2021 








